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July 23, 2009, Meeting 

 
A special meeting of the Southern State Community College Board of Trustees was held in room 115 in 

the Training Resource Center on the Central Campus of Southern State Community College Thursday, 

July 23, 2009. 

 

Call to Order and Roll Call 
 

At 8:30 a.m., Chairman Ward called the meeting to order.  Roll Call was as follows: 

 

Present:      Absent  

Trustee Kay Ayres     Trustee John B. Houser, J.D. 

Trustee Donald Gephart     Trustee Ralph Shell, Vice Chairman  

Trustee Patricia Griffiths   

Trustee Paul Hall  

Trustee Rory Ryan 

Trustee James Ward, Chairman 

Trustee Vicki Wilson, Ph.D. 

 

Consideration of Tuition Increase 
 

The Vice President of Business and Finance presented information to the Board of Trustees about the 

budget.  After a review of the information, Trustee Ayres moved and Trustee Ryan seconded that the 

Board of Trustees maintain tuition as is presently but that it be reviewed at the appropriate time for winter 

quarter and spring quarter while trying not to bring about a tuition increase.  Following a discussion and 

expression of thoughts, Roll Call Vote was as follows:  
     

Maintain Present Tuition Rates 
YES:       NO: 
Trustee Ayres      Trustee Gephart 

Trustee Griffiths     Trustee Wilson 

Trustee Hall 

Trustee Ryan 

 Trustee Ward 

  

  09.34 

 

There being no further business, at 9:06 a.m., Trustee Hall moved and Trustee Ryan seconded that the 

meeting be adjourned.  All were in favor.   

09.35 

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

 

 

Stevetta Grooms 


